

January 15, 1942.

Coach Forrest C. Allen, University of Kansas, Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Coach Allen:

Thank you for your letter of January 13. It was a real pleasure to attend a meeting of the Lawrence Rotary Club, and I felt distinctly honored to have been invited as your guest.

I note in the University of Kansas basketball schedule which you enclosed that you are to play in Chicago on January 31, so perhaps I will be able to see your team in action at that time, as I will then be living in Chicago.

I hate to say it, but congratulations on your victory over Missouri.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Publicity.

POR/ecb